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From Rev. Melissa

There are always endings 
before beginnings, which 

is where we currently find 
ourselves in the life cycle at 
the Congregational Church of 
San Mateo. William Worden’s 
Tasks of Grief sees  grief not 
as linear feelings and emotions to move through 
but as simultaneous occurrences in which we 
engage to make meaning from our losses. These 
are the days to process and lament, to accept 
and commemorate.

On Sunday, February 26th, 2023, the Congre-
gational Church of San Mateo released Rev. 
Jorge P. Bautista from his ministerial covenant 
with CCSM. Another sad day as beloved clergy 
steps away from CCSM. We become acutely 
aware ‘they’ are not ours to keep. God works in 

Join us at 10:30am Sunday 
mornings in Lent! 

Faith Over Fear is the theme for the 
2023 Lenten sermon series. 

Click HERE for a Lenten devotional for adults, or 
HERE for a family devotional.

Honoring Rev. Jorge
Sunday, Feb. 26 was Rev. Jorge's last Sunday at CCSM. An outpouring of love and 
stories of the impact he has had on the lives of many people filled the service and 
overflowed into a time of honoring him afterwards. Many moving testimonies were 
shared and many tears shed. Click HERE for the just the photos or HERE for the full 
slideshow across Jorge's time at CCSM.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1r7gIZMDcRW-oIN3sjNwg5smcVOKFM4hf/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eGpRIA9xz3cS-w-CszCSagjev5LWdDC7/view?usp=sharing
https://photos.app.goo.gl/Y1oRFAbDDfRpC9iV9
https://ccsm.box.com/s/esf7g59zzexbbvhmsvsyj40urhxr8wgm
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Children, Youth & Families

2023 has started off strong for our 
children and youth programs! Our 
attendance has been strong on 

both Wednesdays and Sundays and it has been so 
wonderful to keep up the momentum we built over 
the Advent season. On Sunday, January 8 we had a 
wonderful family play date with lunch after church 
where we decorated pillowcases for kids in LifeM-
oves Family Shelters. We had a good conversation 
about why kids might need a shelter and what mes-
sages we would like to share. Families enjoyed con-
necting with one another and one brand new family 
who attended that day for the first time even stayed 
to connect. During that time we also brainstormed 
hopes and dreams for our family programming this 
year as a church. 

On Wednesdays, we have continued to have a 
wonderful group of kids and youth with us each 

week. Our activities have ranged with the various 
age levels but they have included reading some won-
derful children’s books about nature, creating our 
own books, painting, drawing, games, and more. 
Our youth continue to bring homework and enjoy 
games and conversation as well. 

On Sundays 
our Godly 

Play group 
has been very 
strong for our 
multi-age K-5th 
grade group. 
Kids continue 
to amaze me 
with their in-
sightful reflec-
tions on Bible 
stories and the 
meaning they 
see in these 

ancient texts. We have also brought in some con-
temporary story books that align with the Biblical 
stories and the connections that the kids draw are 
amazing! Our preschool contingent continues to be 
large as well. 

The middle school youth class has also been grow-
ing. Our theme this season is “parables and play” 

where we have reflected on the meaning of parables 
from the Bible, other religions, and also the “les-
sons” in board games. A lot of our youth enjoy var-
ious kinds 
of games 
and it has 
been great 
to have 
them bring 
in some 
of their 
favorites 
to share 

together. Lots of interesting conversations have 
been had about the thngs we can learn about life 
from board games including: relationships are more 
important than who wins, some parts of success 
are related to skill but other parts are about luck, 
distraction can prevent us from reaching our goals, 
and, when 
playing a 
cooperative 
game, each 
person brings 
a different 
gift to the 
game just as 
they do to 
the world. I 
am always 
impressed by 
the meaning 
they find, and 
also the connections they draw to religious para-
bles. We have also had good conversations about 
parables more broadly and why humans respond 
well to stories (and perhaps less well to rules!). 

Our highschoolers continue to enjoy gathering 
for 60 Minutes. In January we had a group of 11 

discuss the future of the church. They offered a lot 
of interesting insights about the ways that church-
es are changing and ours specifically, and even 
brainstormed characteristics they would like to see 
in our new Senior Minister such as being a good 
listener, open to diversity, and willing to change 
and evolve with the church. Our discussion in Feb-
ruary, chosen by the youth as always, will be about 
schooling, religion and education, and online vs. in 
person classes. Should be great! 

For our highschoolers on both Wednesday and 
Sunday we are working to create a youth peer 

leadership team. This group will work to plan 
events, promote, and facilitate what we do togeth-
er. This will be also a great leadership opportunity 
that can help to build skills and that youth can put 
on their college applications, resumes, etc. If you 
are interested, there is still time to join! Please con-
tact me (Sheryl). 

A special event in January was the Martin Luther 
King Jr. Multifaith Day of Service. Although the 

rains were heavy and caused a lot of park closures, 
CCSM folks of all ages enjoyed singing for seniors, 
sorting donated books, and doing some park clean 
up work. It was a great day and there are dozens 
of projects each year for people of all ages. Please 
mark your calendar and plan to participate in 2024 
whether or not you have kids! 

A group of our local UCCs is hosting a Confir-
mation retreat for highschoolers (8th grade 

and up) in mid-March. However, the Confirmation 
retreat is open to those who have already been 

—cont. on next page—
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many ways for many reasons, yet unknown. In 
a recent The Daily podcast, I heard, Rev. Kevin 
Thompson say, “People always say thing hap-
pens for a reason, but they are wrong. Things 
happen for a thousand reasons.” Rev. Thompson 
was clergy leaving his church community. 

Sunday’s worship service was evidence of the 
Tasks of Grief in action. The process of planning 
the service and attending the service informs 
the reality of acceptance; commemoration was 
a powerful closure and a milestone to reflect our 
gratitude for the relationships and sustain the 
memories created. Commemoration helps us 
process the time we had together, helping us to 
make meaning for how to move forward in the 
days ahead. 

Grief is not easy. Based on our prior experi-
ences with loss and change, we will all process it 
differently. Time and space, grace and mercy are 
the ingredients for healing. When we are ready, 
we will be able to see beyond the moments of 
hurt and loss. Changes will begin to move for-

From Rev. Melissa  cont. from p. 1

               Children, Youth and Families   cont. from p. 2

confirmed, 
are not inter-
ested in Con-
firmation, 
are not sure, 
or are defi-
nitely in! The 
sessions will 
involve ex-
ploring faith, 
Bible stories, 
worship, 
and more 
and there 
will also be 

games, a scavenger hunt, trivia, and more. This will 
take place at the Orinda UCC. Confirmation will con-
tinue after the retreat with monthly gatherings to 
cover some of what we don’t get to in the retreat.

It also isn’t too soon to be thinking about summer 
camp! Camp Tamarack currently has July/August 

week-long sessions scheduled for kids, junior high, 
and high school aged youth. Please let me know if 
you plan to go so I can help to arrange carpools, 
etc. We also have funds available to help with the 
registration fee.

Please do not hesitate to be in touch at any time 
with questions or just to connect!  

—Rev. Sheryl
sjohnson@ccsm-ucc.org

Mark your calendars!
Sunday, March 5: 11:45am - Family Play Date! We’ll gather 
after the service for lunch, community-building, and a service 
project. We’ll decorate lunch bags for unhoused folks and 
create cards with encouraging messages to include with the 
lunches. 
Sunday, March 5: 1-2pm - Youth are invited to help plan some 
multi-faith programs for youth in our area. This is a great 
chance to meet people from different faiths and help to design 
programs to get to know others! 
Sunday, March 12: 10:30am - 60 Minutes conversation for 
youth led by Mike and Sheryl. Topic (chosen by our highschool-
ers) is current issues in the news. 
Sunday, March 12: 12pm- CCSM Youth are invited to go to 
Foothills UCC to learn about Confirmation and meet other 
youth participating in the retreat. Lunch provided! After the 
conversation (around 1:15) youth are invited to go to a local 
arcade to play some games. Pick up is at 2pm. All high school-
aged youth are welcome. 
Saturday, March 18-Sunday, March 19 - Youth Retreat in 
Orinda! Our local UCC partners are again collaborating to offer 
Confirmation classes. However, this retreat is open to all youth 
in grades 8-12, even those who have already been confirmed 
(or who are not interested in confirmation). This retreat is a 
chance for highschoolers to learn more about progressive 
Christian faith, play games, and connect with other youth. 
Sunday, April 2: 10:30am - Special Palm Sunday service fea-
turing the donkey! 
Sunday, April 9: 10:30am - Special Easter service with special 
activities for kids during the service and an egg hunt afterward! 
June 9-13 - High school youth service learning trip to Los An-
geles with other Bay Area UCC youth.

ward with our outreach and ministries. Every 
experience is an opportunity to shape our lives 
into a more meaningful, purposeful existence. 
Treating every day as a day to grow into our best 
selves is God acting within us and bringing our 
soul into the light it is meant to share. 

It is my privilege to walk beside you and hold 
hope as your grief changes to resolve and pas-
sion to carry the torch of God’s love for and 
through CCSM.

Much like Rev. Penny, Rev. Jorge will be gone 
but never forgotten. We keep them in our hearts 
and prayers for their continued ministries to 
touch the lives of those whose paths cross. May 
their service continue to grow in faith and ac-
tions. 
Peace and grace upon you, 
Rev. Melissa Douaire

Thank you, Susan Ingle, for sharing this song, Come 
Alive (Dry Bones) by Lauren Daigle. Listen here; let 
the breath of God be yours. 

https://ncncucc.org/camp/
https://youtu.be/7XAeyFagceQ
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A Message from Our Moderator

I have been learning a lot from all of you, and I want to emphasize that building 
a closer connection with the board is a top priority. We acknowledge that we 

have made mistakes with communication and the rollout of the 2023 budget, 
and we are deeply sorry for any pain this may have caused. Moving forward, we 
want to improve our communication and rebuild trust with the congregation.

To clarify, while the 2023 budget has been approved, it still reflects a $117,000 
deficit, and more hard decisions may need to be made. The Board is facing a 
challenge of communicating our vision for the future while honoring the be-
loved staff who are still here and those who have been affected by the budget 
changes.

At our recent Board of Directors meeting in February, we discussed ways to 
repair relations and build trust with the congregation. We are currently working 
on several initiatives to accomplish this, including providing more regular financial updates, making budget 
updates available in the Pine Tree, and sharing BOD minutes through links in the Pine Tree. We also want to 
remind the congregation that both the BOD and Finance Committee meetings are open to anyone who wish-
es to attend.

Additionally, we are in discussions about partnering with the Spiritual Life Ministry to facilitate healing con-
versations with the congregation. This will provide a spiritual context and a safe space for the process of heal-
ing and reconciliation to begin. We have tentatively scheduled this conversation for March 19th after church.

We are heartened by the fact that there are 17 first-time pledgers in 2023, and 58 members increased their 
pledges. Thanks to Carol Henton, Martha Bronitsky, and Jim Lindsay's outreach, 20 members pledged since 
the budget meeting. Our stewardship totals are currently $525,296. However, we are also saddened to report 
that five people have left CCSM since the budget announcement. This is expected during times of transition 
and when budgets are strained.

We ask that you keep an open mind and view our communications as coming from the heart, with the ut-
most care. The hard work we are doing now will set us up for a successful tenure for the next senior minister 
and will allow us to attract the next generation of CCSMers who will benefit from this amazing community, 
where our souls are healed and nourished so we can do good in the world.
—Julie Lenden, Moderator

Sheryl Johnson's book Serving Money, Serving God came out 
through Fortress Press this month! She will have copies for sale (and 
for signing!) soon — watch for more info. 

This book is the first Christian stewardship and finance book writ-
ten from an explicitly anti-racist, decolonial, feminist, ecological, 
and class-critical standpoint. Many churches espouse these com-
mitments--as individual members, as congregations, and through 
their denominations--but pursue them as discrete initiatives, such as 
themes for study and worship, rather than as core organizing princi-
ples for congregational life.

Serving Money, Serving God offers a positive and constructive ap-
proach to the topic and is filled with inspiring examples for churches 
of all sizes. Case studies provide practical guidance and make the 
analysis concrete, relatable, and accessible. The book highlights the 
importance of creativity, imagination, and a sense of hope-filled ad-
venture in engaging this work.

Congratulations, Sheryl!

  Rev. Sheryl Just Published a Book!



Page 5	 The Pine Tree • Vol. 72, #2  |  Lent 2023 • Online

January 2023 Financial Summary
February 22, 2023
Veril Phillips, Treasurer

In an effort to provide more financial information to all members of CCSM, we are pro-
viding a financial summary on a regular basis. We invite your comments about this report 
and whether more information or less information would be helpful.

This report is based on revenue and expenses for the first month of 2023. We are report-
ing both for the month and for the year-to-date (YTD), which means January 2023 through 
the current month. Obviously, those are the same for January, but will be more important 
as the year progresses. Here is the summary for January 2023:

 Comments:
1. 	 Some donors paid their entire 2023 pledge in a prior year. The donations reported above include all dona-

tions made in 2023 and a pro-rated portion of the 2023 pledge payments made in 2022.
2. 	 Bear in mind that even with the staff reductions that were so painful to implement, our budget for 2023 

has a shortfall (expenses exceed revenue) of $117,000.

Hi CCSM. A big thank for the farewell gifts of 
skis — I was finally able to find the perfect pair 
and have been out on the trails a few times this 
winter. The snow has been incredible this winter 
and I absolutely LOVE my new skis and the best 
part? Every time I put them on, I think of you all!!!

So many of you have been wondering — what 
is retirement like and what am I doing besides ski-
ing? I am working full time now in affordable hous-
ing in two different contract positions. I am the 
Faith Director for the Housing Leadership Council 
of San Mateo (half-time), and the Faith Communi-
ties Housing Liaison for the County of San Mateo 
(one-third time). In addition, I still co-direct the 
Peninsula Solidarity Cohort. 

And, I have finally started to do some pulpit 
supply in San Mateo and the East Bay. I decided I 
didn’t want to forget how to preach!!! 
Many blessings and love to you all— 
Penny 

  From Your Minister Emerita...
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  Latino / a Ministry Update

 by Julien Phillips
As our church community continues to grapple 

with the impact of our fiscal challenges and recent 
budget decisions, we are providing this detailed up-
dated to ensure open communication, transparency, 
understanding, and continued compassion for us all.

After Rev. Jorge Bautista announced his resigna-
tion in both the Wednesday and Sunday services 
two weeks ago our Latino/a Ministry Planning Team  
met together to process, lament, and talk honestly 
about the impact of this news. Our Planning Team 
consists of eight members from our English-speak-
ing congregants (Jeff Chandler, Kathy Gallo, Stephen 
Held, Lauren Mathews, Silvana Quintanilla, Pablo 
Quintanilla, Alicia Santamaria, and Julien Phillips) 
and eight members from our Spanish-speaking con-
gregants (Oscar Acuna, Elvia Delgado, Reina Gonza-
les, Rosa E. Hernandez, Jose Angel Hernandez, Cruz 
Lopez, Manuel Lopez, and Otilia Rodriguez).

We had a long, candid, emotional, and loving con-
versation. Our Wednesday congregants spoke grate-
fully about the welcome they felt at CCSM, the inclu-
siveness and respect as equals, and the generosity 
of resources. They spoke about how much their chil-
dren have appreciated participating in the children 
and youth activities during the Wednesday services, 
as well as the invitation to be part of Sunday school 
and Joyful Noise.

They shared how much they value CCSM’s com-
mitment to social justice for marginalized people, 
both the outreach and support for the local North 
Central neighborhood and as far away as the bor-
der. They expressed great respect and love for Rev. 
Jorge, and deep gratitude for all he had done for 
them as pastor, as counselor and as advocate on 
immigration and many other needs, and as encour-
ager for them in expressing their own voice in local 
housing and other issues. They also expressed great 
sadness at losing Rev. Jorge, dismay about the bud-
getary decisions that precipitated his resignation, 
and concern that they had not had prior knowledge 
about the big decisions being made.

Our Sunday Team members expressed love and 
sympathy for our Wednesday brothers and sisters, 
and our own great sadness at losing Rev. Jorge. We 
mentioned ways in which our whole CCSM com-
munity is enriched with their participation, noting 
especially the value for our children and youth. We 
regretted that efforts to strengthen leadership 
development and relationship-building between 
Wednesday and Sunday congregants, stalled by the 
pandemic, had only recently re-started. We assured 
them that even though CCSM is going through a dif-
ficult period, the church remains committed to our 
Latino/a Ministry, our aspiration to be inclusive and 

to work actively 
for social justice 
remains strong, 
and we expect 
the energy and 
joy to return.

In summary, 
we communicat-
ed that the CCSM 
budget provides 
for continued 
commitment, and 
that CCSM hoped our Spanish-speaking congregants 
would continue at CCSM. Although our deepest de-
sire was to continue to work with them to sustain 
and build our Latino/a Ministry into the future, we 
acknowledged that only they could choose what 
they feel is best for them.

They indicated that they would like some time to 
think, pray, and consult with each other, and that 
they would let us know the outcome of their delib-
erations within two weeks. We concluded the meet-
ing with expressions of respect and caring for each 
other, and with abrazos. Subsequently we let them 
know that we would work to create a contingency 
plan to keep Wednesday services going with guest 
pastors through March.

Two weeks later the leaders of our Spanish-speak-
ing congregants met with Alicia and Julien, and they 
informed us that they had decided not to continue 
worshipping at CCSM. “Our decision was very, very 
difficult,” said Reina Gonzales. “The church wel-
comed us and supported us. Jorge and Penny em-
braced us with such love, and there are many good 
people in the church. We are proud of the commu-
nity we built here. But the budget decisions were a 
shock. Without Jorge, we just couldn’t continue.”

We assured them that they would remain in our 
hearts and that CCSM would welcome them back 
any time. And we encouraged their children to 
continue involvement in CCSM’s children and youth 
activities.

For our Latino/a Ministry, this is a time of great 
sadness. It is also a time to appreciate CCSM’s invest-
ment over years and honor what it took to build this 
robust Spanish-speaking congregation within CCSM, 
to honor the range of emotions and grief that peo-
ple are feeling, to seek to learn from this journey, 
and ultimately to center ourselves in hope.

Over time we pray for new opportunities to offer 
a progressive Christian option for Spanish-speakers 
in our community, build relationships with our North 
Central neighbors, and work in solidarity with them 
and others toward greater inclusion and social jus-
tice in San Mateo.
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  Update from the Director of Operations

by Chase Montara
As most folks know, our 

beautiful facility has been 
posted on a site called Peer 
Space, which is a rental site 
for venues like Airbnb, since 
August 2022.  We have been 
very successful renting out 
rooms for a variety of events, 
such as birthdays, gender 
reveal parties, baby showers, 
corporate events, etc.  Using 
this platform is allowing the facility to generate 
income, which contributes to reducing the budget 
deficit. 

What this means is that if you are hosting a 
CCSM-related event, you may need to share the 
space, including parking, with people who are paying 
top dollar to host their own parties.  When sched-
uling, I try very hard to avoid any potential overlap 
that will impact CCSM events.  And I ask that CCSM 
members keep in mind that it may require some flex-
ibility on our part to ensure those paying guests feel 
welcome and free to enjoy the space. 

Please remember that CCSM has a contract 
with the renters.  If you have an issue with noise 
or anything else, please do not deal directly with 
our guests, but instead contact Chase at 650-533-
4385 or let Oscar know and he will call me.  I will be 
happy to mediate any concerns.  Each party has an 
opportunity to post an online review, and we want 

to ensure that our comments 
are favorable.   And of course, 
I want to be sure that CCSM 
members are able to use their 
facility in comfort.  So please 
let me know if you have any 
questions.

In other news, there will 
be a planned power outage 
at the end of April for several 
days as work begins on the 

Solar Project.  This will impact the two schools, as 
well as Oscar and his family, who will need to relo-
cate during the outage.  We will begin emptying the 
fridge and freezer in the beginning of April.  If you 
have any space in your freezer in your garage, we 
may call on you to share a little space.  More on this 
as details emerge. 

We are aware of the on-going leak in the Candle 
Room at the back of the sanctuary.  Oscar will con-
tinue to work to seal up any remaining leaks as the 
roof and stairs dry out.

Please don’t forget to check the front desk if you 
are expecting someone to leave something there 
for you.  We sometimes have quite a build-up of en-
velopes and packages.  The Office Volunteers will be 
grateful.

It is an honor to maintain this wonderful campus.  
If you notice an area we should focus on, please do 
not hesitate to let me know.   

How can we connect 
with people with whom 
we have significant dif-
ferences? How can we 
be peacemakers and 
contribute to a kinder 
society?  The book Now 
What? How to Move 
Forward When We’re 
Divided (About Basically 

Everything) by Sarah Stewart Holland and 
Beth Silver can help us become careful lis-
teners, show mutual respect, and develop 
a deeper understanding of the Other.

Spiritual Conversations meets every 
other Monday from 6:30-8:00pm (NOTE 
NEW TIME) on Zoom. Our next discussion 
will be March 13. Questions? Contact Chris 
Wuthmann at cewuthmann@gmail.com 
or Chase Montara at cmontara@ccsm-
ucc.org.

  Spiritual Conversations

We’ll gather at noon on 
March 17 in the Buckham 
Room for our fellowship lunch.  
Remember—it’s BYOL: Bring 
Your Own Lunch—beverages 
are provided and co-hostesses 
provide dessert.  

Wer are thrilled to have our 
own Angela Kraft Cross as our 
performer, introducing original 
music from her new CD, Passages 
on the Journey, which was 
recorded at the Methuen Memorial Hall in Methuen, Mass. 
featuring the 1863 Walcker organ which was intended to be 
the organ for the Boston Symphony Orchestra.  

On 2/27 Angela flew to Boston to play at Busch Hall on the 
Harvard campus on Thursday  on E. Power Biggs’ organ!!!   
We all enjoyed her 13 year old student, Andrew, play the 
prelude on 2/26.  That’s the really up-to-date info on our won-
derful organist.  I hope all members and guests will please 
RSVP to Susan Duty, susanjd52@gmail.com or 650-533-6830, 
so we can reserve a space at the table for you.  We will, of 
course, move in to the sanctuary for the organ performance. 

  Music & Art: Angela Kraft Cross

mailto:cewuthmann%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:cmontara%40ccsm-ucc.org?subject=
mailto:cmontara%40ccsm-ucc.org?subject=
mailto:susanjd52%40gmail.com?subject=
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March 12
April 16
May 21
June 11
July 9
August 13
September 17
October 8
November 12
December 10

Board of 
directors  

2023 schedule

  Pick-A-Party spaces still available!

If you're feeling a little unsettled with changes at CCSM, Pick-A-Parties 
are a great way to reconnect with CCSM members, whether it’s enjoying the 
outdoors, learning something new, or just relaxing with old and new friends.  
There are still openings for the following parties:  Gourmet Brunch with 
Mendelssohn (3/11 9:30-11:30); Huddart Park Hike (4/8 8:30-1 pm); High Tea 
(4/22 11 am); Book Lovers’ Luncheon (5/20 11am-2pm); Cooks and Bakers Zoom 
party (date/time tbd).  And stay tuned for the Carolands tour, which looks like 
it's shaping up for this summer!  To sign up for any of these parties, contact 
Diane Kalliam, dkalliam@gmail.com 415.279.1359.

Meetings are most 
often held in the 
Buckham Room and 
begin after worship, 
approximately 11:45-
2:00 pm.Anyone is 
welcome to attend.

Updates can be 
found on the Church 

calendar on our 
website at: 

ccsm-ucc.org/events

The Youth Ministry at CCSM is pleased to support high school 
seniors and graduate students with scholarships for the 2023-

24 school year thanks to the generosity of CCSM members. High 
school seniors and graduate students who are active members of 
CCSM are encouraged to apply for scholarship support. Information 
about the scholarships and application packets are available at the 
following links: for the graduate packet, go to tinyurl.com/CCSM-
grad-schol-2023, or for the undergraduate packet, go to tinyurl.com/
CCSM-undergrad-schol-2023. 

Applications with supporting documents and letters of recommen-
dations are due by APRIL 15, 2023.  Questions? Contact Warren Long, 
longlake15@sbcglobal.net, or Sheryl Johnson, sjohnson@ccsm-ucc.org.

  Scholarships for Seniors and grad students

  

TaizÉ in March
Experience the peace of Taizé with 

your church family in March:
March 3:	 8:00pm at Mercy Center in Burlingame
March 10:	 7:00pm in the Fireplace Room
March 17:	 7:00pm in the Fireplace Room
March 24: 	 Junior Bach festival (details coming)
March 31:	 7:00pm in the Fireplace Room

Our Blessing Box is located outside of the Tilton Ave. entrance to the 
sanctuary. Please donate non-perishable, unopened food to the container 

in the Narthex any Sunday. The need is great in our neighborhood. Bless you!

  Blessing Box Contributions

http://ccsm-ucc.org/events 
http://tinyurl.com/CCSM-grad-schol-2023
http://tinyurl.com/CCSM-grad-schol-2023
http://tinyurl.com/CCSM-undergrad-schol-2023
http://tinyurl.com/CCSM-undergrad-schol-2023
mailto:longlake15%40sbcglobal.net?subject=
mailto:sjohnson%40ccsm-ucc.org?subject=
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As was announced at the Jan 8 service, the Senior Minister position has been 
posted on the UCC website, and we have begun to receive applications. 

Many of you may not realize that we work with our regional UCC Con-
ference to post the position and receive applications. The Search Com-
mittee had to complete a UCC church profile template that in addition 
to church and community data included several long answer questions. 
What we wrote was guided by the survey, interview, and round table 
input we gathered in the fall, and we produced a hefty document (40ish 
pages). Meanwhile, candidates post their individual profiles with the 
UCC (20ish pages) and direct them to be sent to job openings that ap-
peal to them. Our regional UCC liaison sends us the profiles in batches.

To help get the word out we are posting the position with seminaries and publications that are aligned 
theologically with our core values and pushing the posting to selected churches that also share our progres-
sive vision. All candidates - regardless of how they hear about the position - will submit their profiles through 
the UCC system.

For those who are interested in the Search Committee’s vetting process, here’s a gloss of the first phase of 
our screening process:

	� Initial Screen: all committee members read each profile and fill out an evaluation. We discuss these as a 
team and together decide whether to proceed with each candidate.

	� 2nd Screen: Candidates who passed the initial screen are asked for a letter of interest, and the team 
watches sermons, does some internet searches and checks social media. These findings are discussed 
(again with a rubric to help ground us), and the next go/no go decision is made.

	� Virtual Interview(s): this is an opportunity to understand candidates on a more personal level. We use a 
mix of standard questions and particular inquiries to address any issues that have arisen in the previous 
screening steps.

As we move into the more advanced phase of the search, we will keep you apprised of how we are making 
decisions and how we will eventually involve the congregation. 

Meanwhile, some of you have wondered what the job posting looks like. Rather than inflicting 40 pages 
on you, we want to share the 2-page core job description. Its origins are in the document that had guided the 
Board’s relationship with Penny, and we have revised it to reflect what we heard in September – particularly 
around growth, families, and collaboration. Go to tinyurl.com/CCSM-SrMinPost for the 2-page description.

We remain deeply honored to have your trust and confidence as we pursue this search. We know that 
somewhere there is a great match for CCSM!
—The CCSM Senior Minister Search Team
Jim Berthelsen	 Alexandra Gillen (co-chair)	 Rebecca Ruedy-Whelan
Leslie Burndon	 Kenny Lee	 Sebastian Steinbach
Deborah Chang	 Dave Olson (co-chair)

  Search Committee Update

San Mateo NAACP 97th Annual Celebration

Sun, March 12 • 4:00 PM – 6:30 PM
Crowne Plaza - Foster City Hotel 

1221 Chess Drive Foster City

This fundraiser is a major source of income for the San 
Mateo NAACP branch’s yearly operating budget and supports 

its mission to ensure the political, educational, social, and 
economic equality of rights of all persons and to eliminate 

race-based discrimination.
Tickets are $100 per person, $50 for children under 12. 

RSVP at tinyurl.com/NAACP-2023 by March 6
Keynote Speaker: The Honorable Charles E. Wilson II

-Associate Justice, 6th District Court of Appeals
Master of Ceremonies: Maurice Goodman

-Vice Mayor, City of Millbrae
Awards: Hon. Charles E. Wilson II, Ellis Schoichet, 

Kathryn Haysbert, Sergeant Michael Haobsh, Island United 
Church, Rev. Dr. Penny Nixon, Unitarian Universalists of San 

Mateo, William "Bill" Stewart
Special Guests: Tuck & Patti

http://tinyurl.com/CCSM-SrMinPost
https://tinyurl.com/NAACP-2023
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The “Casavant Love” Pick-A-Party was held on 
Feb. 11.  It was nice to resume this event following 
the covid hiatus.  Angela performed a beautiful 
concert including a couple of her original com-
positions and a piece from the African-American 
composer Florence Price.  It is so enjoyable to 
hear Angela play from the chancel.  Following an 
hour of wonderful music we went to the Fireplace 
Room for 
food, choc-
olate and 
drinks.  It 
was a won-
derful eve-
ning and 
we are so 
thankful to 
see this cel-
ebration of 
love, good 
music and 
friendship 
return. 

  Casavant Love

by Warren Long
The Energy, Environmental Justice ministry is 

pleased that construction for the CCSM Going Solar 
project is expected to finally begin in mid-March. Jim 
Granucci, our CCSM project manager, is coordinating 
with Sandbar Solar & Electric, our contractor for the 
installation of solar panels on carport structures in 
the parking lot of our campus. This project was initi-
ated several years ago and has had a life of its own. 
A big shout out to Jim Granucci and others for their 
dedication to carry this project to fruition!

EEJ and Rev. Melissa and Rev. Sheryl are discussing 
a dedication ceremony to commemorate CCSM Going 
Solar on April 23. Stay tuned!

Earth Day Sunday is April 16! Mark your calendars 
for a service which will focus on our joy and respon-
sibilities as Christians to respect and live in harmony 
with our beautiful home Earth. 

On April 16, during the Second Hour, EEJ is show-
ing an acclaimed film: The Ants and the Grasshopper 
(recommended by the Creation Care Ministry of UCC 
National). This film tells the story and dedication of 
two Malawian women dealing with gender bias and 
the impacts of Climate Change in their home country 
plus travels and visits with farmers in the US.  It is an 
insightful and relevant film – we hope you can attend 
the showing.

We encourage all the CCSM community to contin-
ue your personal efforts to practice sustainability 
in your life.  Please take to heart our individual and 
collective responsibility for doing environmental jus-
tice and serving as God’s heart, hands and feet with 
actions to honor and respect our beautiful planet — 
Earth.   Thank you!

by Melanie Dresbach
While I research and plan the service music for 

CCSM, I hope that you have been blessed by the 
theme of hope and healing in the lyrics chosen 
for five recent Sundays especially as we move 
through this time of transition.  The service music 
for the month of March has been designed to in-
vite people into the Lent journey, but on March 5, 
as we also celebrate the Women’s March, we sing 
three pieces composed by women: local artist 
Sr. Suzanne Toolan, pastoral minister and voice 
of justice Bernadette Farrell,  and UCC composer 
Ruth Duck who has a compilation of her composi-
tions called Dancing in the Universe. 

Please join us in the Fireplace Room to experi-
ence the healing of the Taize experience on March 
10, 17, and 31 at 7:00pm.

  Music Ministry

https://www.antsandgrasshopper.org/
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A page of poetry and quotes to help you breathe... 
for those who need poems like you need bread

submitted by Chase Montara
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Joys and Concerns
CCSM Pastoral Care Team

Please share your prayers with the pastoral care team, Rev. Melissa Douaire and Rev. Sheryl Johnson. You are invit-
ed to share your prayers, your hopes, and your lives. You may connect in the following ways: by filling out an online 
prayer request, by contacting us via staff emails listed in your bulletin, or through the website's Contact Us link, 
ccsm-ucc.org/contact. You may also contact the church office at cmontara@ccsm-ucc.org or call 650-343-3694, and 
Chase will make sure one of the pastors contacts you as soon as possible. 

PRAYERS OF JOY AND GRATITUDE
Ann and John Fyfe shared with joy that their 

first grandchild, a boy, was born on Feb. 13 in North 
Carolina to Andy Fyfe and Chloe Smith.  His name is 
Keleo Sebastian Fyfe. 

PRAYERS OF LOVE AND STRENGTH
Linda Skromme’s brother, Bill Gasow, passed 

away suddenly from a cardiac event on February 
19 while skiing at Mount Ashland, OR with family. 
He was 77 years young. Please keep Linda and the 
whole family in your prayers. Bill is survived by his 
wife Susan Gasow, his son Andy Gasow, daughter-
in-law Jana Gasow and three grandchildren.

Ann Fyfe's mother passed away peacefully in 
Iowa on February 18 at the age of 97.  Both Ann and 
John were with her in the days prior to her passing.  

Please hold Michele Merfeld-Hale in your prayers 
as her husband Larry passed away on February 8, 
shortly after being placed on Hospice care.   

Our hearts go out to the grieving families and 
loved ones of the 40,000 people killed in the earth-
quake in Turkey on February 6. Prayers for comfort 
and for sustenance and provision during the harsh 
winter season. 

The Dresbach family are grateful for the many 
cards and messages of condolence after the passing 
of Melanie Dresbach’s father, Jim Dresbach on Feb-
ruary 2. 

Please keep JW, Tina, Carter, Bill and Peter Low-
rie and the whole Lowrie family in your prayers as 

they grieve the passing of their brother, Mikkel 
Frederick Lowrie—brother, father and grandfa-
ther—on January 14.

We continue to hold in prayer the families and 
communities of those killed in the mass shooting in 
Half Moon Bay on January 23, as well as for those 
who died and were injured in the shooting at a 
dance studio in Monterey Park, CA on January 22.

PRAYERS OF HEALING AND SUPPORT
Prayers for David Meissner who had successful 

foot surgery and is in the process of recovery.
Prayers of transition for Cecelia Perkins who we 

recently learned  has relocated to Sebastopol.

CONTINUING PRAYERS
Continuing prayers of strength, encouragement, 

and healing for our beloved brothers and sisters: 
Tatyana’s family in the Ukraine, Mike and Lee Mul-
lery, George Vail, Krystal Burndon’s sister Janelle, 
Lorna and Jim Groundwater’s granddaughter 
Yalda, Frank Garritano’s friend Alex Carr, Martha 
Pierce, Angela Kraft-Cross’ friend Judy Holcomb, 
Mike and Sue Hill’s granddaughter Maggie, Michele 
Moffitt, Rev. Susan Flemr, Ann Ritter, Mel Thrash, 
Ben Schroeter’s family, Dana Scadden, Mary Ann 
Notz, Cari Parker, Judy Hermann, Mo Weimer, 
Andrew Lind, the Neil/Cinq-Mars family, the fam-
ily of Kyle Caverly, Jo Buckham, Ruth Black, Gene 
Chelberg and David Meissner, Dorothy Gorman, Dr. 
Jim Groundwater, Clare Naegle, Dottie Scott, Gary 
Steele, Don and Jonathan’s brother Chuck Ruthroff. 

Clare Naegle’s 105th birthday is coming!
If we calculate correctly, our friend and CCSM’s beloved (and 

perhaps oldest?) member, Clare Naegle, will turn 105 in April.  We 
visit Clare every couple of months at her residence at the Magnolia 
in Millbrae.  Clare recently moved to a new room which provides 
her with a little more care.  The room is decorated with photos of 
Clare’s family, as well as some of her paintings.  Her mind and cu-
riosity are as active as ever. Clare’s favorite activity is her weekly 
painting class; she’s still creating images of lovely scenery, birds, 
and her speciality: cats.  

CCSM has been and continues to be dear to Clare; she never fails 
to ask about our church.  
—Susan Stoddard-Phillips and Julien Phillips
Cards may be sent to:  201 Chadbourne Ave. #102, Millbrae 94030

https://ccsm-ucc.org/connect/#prayer
https://ccsm-ucc.org/connect/#prayer
https://ccsm-ucc.org/contact/


A newsletter for the families and friends 
of the Congregational Church of San Mateo, UCC

The Pine Tree is published monthly in the interest of Christian 
Fellowship by the Congregational Church of San Mateo

225 Tilton Avenue, San Mateo, CA 94401 • 650-343-3694 
ccsm-ucc.org • info@ccsm-ucc.org • Facebook.com/CCSM.UCC

The Pine Tree • Vol. 72, #2  |  Lent 2023 • Online • Page 13

IN THIS ISSUEIN THIS ISSUE
CLICK TO NAVIGATE TO PAGE
Honoring Rev. Jorge	 1
Faith Over Fear: Lenten Series	 1
From Rev. Melissa	 1
Children, Youth & Families	 2
A Message from our Moderator	 4
Rev. Sheryl Just Published a Book	 4
Treasurer's January 2023 Financial Summary	 5
From Your Minister Emerita	 5
Latino/a Ministry Update	 6
Update from the Director of Operations	 7
Spiritual Conversations	 7
Music & Art: Angela Kraft Cross on 3/17	 7
Scholarships for Seniors/Grad Students	 8
Pick-A-Party Spaces Still Available!	 8
Taizé in March	 8
Board of Directors Meeting Schedule	 8
Blessing Box Contributions	 8
Search Committee Update	 9
NAACP Freedom Fund Gala	 9
Casavant Love	 10
Music Ministry	 10
Energy, Environmental Justice Ministry	 10
A Page of Poetry to Help You Breathe	 11
Joys & Concerns	 12
Clare Naegle's 105th Birthday is Coming!	 12
NCNC Midwinter Retreat	 13

like us on facebook
facebook.com/ccsm.ucc

subscribe on youtube
youtube.com/ccsmMediaChannel

Five CCSM teens and Melanie attended 
the NCNC MidWinter retreat held at the 
beautiful and expansive First Congrega-
tional Church of Palo Alto on Saturday, Feb. 
18 through Monday morning, Feb. 20. The 
theme was relaxation and mindfulness. We 
were encouraged to slow down, take our 
time engaging in activities, and step away 
from our usual driven mode. 

  NCNC Midwinter Retreat

http://facebook.com/ccsm.ucc
http://facebook.com/ccsm.ucc
http://youtube.com/ccsmMediaChannel
http://youtube.com/ccsmMediaChannel

